
Meeting Minutes: 

 

Tri-Town Beach Committee Meeting 

April 26, 2018 

Whately Town Offices 

 

Present: Beth Foley, Judy Bardwell, Sue Monahan, Bill Skroski – Commissioners  

 

• Set Dates of Operation 

-Opening June 16, 2018 

-Closing August 19, 2018 

• Guard shifts this year will be 10am-4pm and 2pm- 8pm during the week and 

12pm – 7pm on the weekends. Same as last year, schedule worked well. 

• Discussed Lifeguard situation – 6 guards are planning on returning. Not sure of 

swim program, Jay will not be around this summer as she is having a baby. Beth 

is working on getting someone to fill in for the summer to manage the swim 

program and help with guards. Sue will reach out to the Northampton YMCA to 

see if interested. 

• Howard Laboratories from Hatfield will be doing the weekly water testing. They 

will come get the water samples and charge $50/weekly and bill us monthly. First 

price increase in many years, still the best company for the job. 

• Permit – Bill will take care of filing this year’s permit. 

• Too early to discuss Appreciation Picnic. 

• River Valley Camp will be coming again this year starting June 25 Monday thru 

Friday (No Thursdays) from 12:30pm – 3:30 pm.  

• Another camp for disabled children will be coming every day Monday thru Friday 

from 10am – 11:30am. We will staff guards according to coverage needs – having 

extra guards during camp hours for both camps. 

•  

 

Next Scheduled Meeting: Please Post: 

 

TriTown Beach Commission Meeting 

Wednesday May 30, 2018 

5:30 pm  

Whately Town Offices 

 

AGENDA: 

• Assess guard situation, look at any new applications 

• Discuss manpower and guard scheduling 

• Go over any needed repairs and maintenance needed at the beach and 

bathhouses. 

• Buoys – look into purchasing new buoys for the swim boundaries. 

• Clean-up/Beach Opening 


